Dear Parents

We have been very busy getting ready for Shavuot. The highlight of the week has been making cheesecake! We created Har Sinai out of blocks and crates, we made sure it was not too tall and not too small. We learnt that there was nothing 'special' about Har Sinai, yet Hashem saw it and knew how special it was the way that Hashem sees every person and knows we are amazing, unique and special(even if we don't feel it ourselves sometimes). We created our cheesecake out of biscuits, sugar and cheese (with a little bit of sprinkles too). We sang our tefillah and ate our cheesecake after we made our brachot we always say thank you to our friends and to Hashem. The children ended the week by making a Torah.

The children were very surprised to see how big their caterpillars had grown over the weekend. We think they may even turn into chrysalises over this weekend.

The children were very excited when the Tesco shopping order arrived with all the ingredients we needed for slime and playdough! Of course slime was the first thing we made, glittery, sparkly, rainbow slime!

The children have loved reading their own stories on the carpet, rather than listen to a story read by a teacher. They have been talking to each other about what they have seen, what they like and dislike about their chosen books and about the characters.

In maths this week, the children have been sequencing events, like their daily routine and the order in which they get dressed.

Shabbat Shalom and Chag Sameach

Miss Genn and Mrs Talisman